Minutes from Patient Participation Group
at Queenhill Medical Practice
Wednesday 6th February 2013
In attendance: PPG members Pamela Topley, Gillian Arram, Janet Fowlds, Brian Roberts, Barbara Courtenay, Ernest Sweeney, Frances Lambeth, Stanford Elliott, Marcia Elliott, Nila Shah, Brian Barnes,  Lynne Poole Practice Manager, Kelly Bissell Admin Team. 
Apologises, Shirley Sepkes, Sue Chappell, Ann Gandy, Surendra Patel, Anne Warnock, Denise Fry.
Meeting agenda, minutes from the last meeting and other hand outs were passed out to the group members.

Additional new members attended so we all took turn and introduced ourselves to the group. 
Kelly asked if any members had looked at our Website most had and the general feed back was that it was a good source of information but the general opinion was that most people would not know we had a website. 
We all thought it would be a good idea to try and encourage patients to visit the site, it was suggested that we need to visually display the address more.  We will look at having a notice at the appointments check-in monitor downstairs, we could add the address to prescriptions and have a ‘slip’ to pick up in the waiting areas.  Lynne and Kelly will look into getting this done. 

It was also suggested that more links could be added to direct patient to other information and websites which would be of interest, especially information relating to the current changes taking place in General Practice, any suggestions welcome.

The group was interested to know more about the planned changes within General Practice.  Lynne briefly explained the setup of the Croydon Commission Group, General Practice ‘Cluster Groups’ and Pathways to Services.  Lynne plans to ask Dr Brzezicki if he would attend the group meeting to explain these changes in greater detail. 

We spoke about DNA appointment and ways we could improve attendance which led onto a discussion regarding ‘costs’ and patients exceptions of the NHS in general and it was suggest that maybe a monthly  ‘Did you know’ poster would be a good way in which to highlight costs and service and promote patient awareness to the issues. 

A Practice Newsletter was discussed and the sort of information that might be added to it.  Examples put forward were reminders re holiday vaccinations, back to school immunisations, local events and information.  Nila and Kelly plan to look at drafting the first Spring Newsletter.  

We spoke about how best to advertise the group and get more patients involved Kelly is still to try and contact target groups directly. We will include information about the group in with new registration packs, Kelly will look into adding the information.

It was also suggested that we could produce a notice and display it at local amenities such as the Library and the Residents Association display boards.  Janet and Kelly will work on drafting a notice which we could laminate for display. Janet will also contact the people concerned to ask if we can display the notice.
Mr Elliott had high praise for the CCIDS service he recently attended, he said the service was of great help to him and he highly recommended the service.  Lynne will see this information is passed onto the Partners.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 6th March 2013 at 6.30pm.
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